RECREATION PATH COMMITTEE

January 5, 2009
The Recreation Path Committee held its regular monthly meeting on Monday, January 5, 2009, at 7 pm in the small conference room at the city office building.

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Chair; David Jacobowitz, Vice Chair; Rick Hubbard; Secretary; Ed Darling; Bill Cimonetti, Lou Bresee, Greg Goyette, Leslie Carew
ALSO PRESENT:  Tom Hubbard, Recreation Director; Nicole Losch, Burlington Bicycle, Pedestrian, and Environment Planner
The minutes of the December 1, 2008 meeting were approved.
Nicole shared with the committee a draft policy statement regarding shared-lane-pavement markings, based on information from other cities in the US, mainly Seattle and San Francisco, and following guidelines in the Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices.  One goal is to identify streets where such markings would be appropriate, such as North Ave. from Institute Road and the junction with Rte. 127; beyond that, in the four-lane section, there is no space for such markings. In Montreal, sharrows are often used at intersections. Sharrows are be used where there is no space for a bike lane. The committee discussed the meaning of sharrows: to indicate an area where both motorists and cyclists “share” the same road space, with no rigid space for cyclists. A sharrow does not indicate that an area of a road is exclusively a bike lane. Both motorists and cyclists need to be educated about sharrows. Nicole said that there are precedents for that kind of education. In So. Burlington, sharrows might be used on Kimball Ave. and Spear St. If So. Burlington were to write a policy regarding sharrows, it should probably begin with a statement about the purpose and meaning of sharrows. The committee will study the Burlington draft and see what might be adapted for a So. Burlington statement.  Lou and Greg will spearhead this effort. Various ways of interacting with Burlington persons involved with rec paths were discussed, especially with regard to maps. Bill will send the committee members information about the recent sign work in New York City.
The mirror that was installed on the path is missing and its whereabouts is not known. This is after the second installation this past summer.
DRB update: early in Feb, the Heatherfield Project, involving a path connecting Songbird with Indian Creek, will be discussed. The committee has made a recommendation for this path.
AOT Grant update: Lou passed out a “process-flow” chart outlining the stages that need to be gone through to accomplish our goals. This sheet illustrates how complex this process is. To date, about $35,000 has been spent on the project. The State administers the Federal funding of the grant. The next step is to get beyond the Categorical Exclusion Environmental Analysis. 

The preliminary work on the path along Kimball Ave has been completed and awaits paving. The committee wondered what specifications are used for paving paths. In the past, the committee has not taken a position on a specification. For the future, we would like to have an official specification, such as that recommended by VTrans. Lou will investigate this. 
09-10 Budget update: the $15,000 has been retained; the community path patrol has been cut. The committee would like to see a voluntary informal patrolling this summer. Bruce Hoar has reported that there would be no savings were the paths not to be plowed in the winter.
The statement on So. Burlington’s Spear Street Corridor by the committee, was approved, with a couple of minor corrections, and subject to Tom taking it to Chuck Hafter for review.
There was no new information about the ski-trail proposal.

Tom provided a draft on the rec-path sign replacement. The committee members will review this and send any suggestions to Tom within the next two weeks. The largest the sign could be would be 4 X 8 feet. Greg will provide enlarged versions of this draft for the next meeting. Questions were asked about size and sources of funding.
With regard to path maintenance, the top rail of the fence in the vicinity of Stonehedge has blown off the fence. Between the fences on this section of the path there is also a lot of growth. 

The trees blocking the view from Overlook Park at the Hoehl residence have been removed, which is great enhancement to the view.
Street-width update: Lou has this information and will send it to Tom. We will talk about street widths at the Feb. meeting and discuss streets which might have bike lanes.

Rick led the committee through a discussion about a master agenda for 09-10. Rick will prepare the next draft for committee review. 
Dave will try to arrange a joint meeting with the Shelburne Rec-Path Committee.
We postponed the discussion of goals until the next meeting.

Tom and Lou will work on the map for discussion at a future meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 pm.
The next meeting will be held on Monday, February 2, 2009, at 7 pm in the small conference room in the city office building. 
Respectfully submitted,

Ed Darling, Secretary

